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July 31, 2024 

Jane Beyer, Senior Health Policy Advisor 

Office of the Insurance Commissioner 

P.O. Box 40255 

Olympia, WA 98504 

Ms. Beyer, 

On behalf of the Washington State Medical Association, thank you for the opportunity 

to provide comment on R 2024-01, the prepublication draft rule making updates to the 

Balance Billing Protection Act. 

Acknowledging that the bulk of the rule is focused on incorporating ground 

ambulance balance billing law from 2024 Senate Bill 5986, our comments will focus on the provision of 

the proposed rule related to arbitration proceedings under WAC 284-43B-037. 

As we have noted in previous letters, the arbitration system under the Balance Billing Protection Act has 

been proven to be effective and efficient in processing disputes, as well as helping facilitate successful 

negotiations with carriers to return to in-network status. We are concerned that the proposed arbitration 

rate increases in the draft rule will have adverse and potentially unintended consequences. 

The proposed rate increases of up to 54 percent for single claim arbitration and up to 88 percent for 

bundled claims are significant. Compared to the dispute resolution rates under the No Surprises Act, the 

proposed rates are up to 19 percent higher for single claim and up to 28 percent for batched claims. 

Given that arbitration under the BBPA seems to be working as designed, and there are a substantial 

number of approved arbitrators and arbitration entities listed on the OIC website, it’s unclear why the rate 

increases are necessary. We also have concerns about potentially pushing entities participating in dispute 

resolution to the federal IDR system at a time when there are outstanding functional and legal concerns 

about its operations. We outlined those concerns earlier this year in response to the OIC’s request for 

information regarding maintaining BBPA arbitration and were grateful for the OIC delaying transition to 

NSA IDR until at least July 1, 2025. 

We ask that the proposed arbitration rate increases in the prepublication draft rule be reconsidered and 

ideally removed from the draft rule, or at minimum revised to remain lower than NSA IDR rates in 

recognition of the well-functioning state arbitration system, and in the interest of not unduly increasing 

the cost of care. 

Thank you for your consideration and please feel free to let us know if there is additional information we 

can provide. 



 

 

 
 

 

  

Sincerely, 

Sean Graham 

Director of Government Affairs  

Washington State Medical Association 


